

Bradley Stoke Town Council – 26 September 2012


BRADLEY STOKE TOWN COUNCIL

Full Council

Minutes of the Extra Meeting of Bradley Stoke Town Council held at Bradley Stoke Jubilee Centre on 26 September 2012 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT:
Councillors:

Tom Aditya




Roger Avenin
Keith Cranney

Elaine Hardwick

Paul Hardwick

Ben Walker
Sharon Petela

(Town Clerk)

In light of the fact that the Chair and Vice-chair of council were not present at the meeting, Councillor Roger Avenin proposed that Councillor Ben Walker assume the chair for the meeting, seconded by Councillor Paul Hardwick, carried unanimously. Councillor Ben Walker then took the chair.
1
Submissions from the Public

None

2
Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors John Ashe, Kim Harris, Brian Hopkinson, Rob Jones, Charlotte Walker, Rachel Pullen (RFO) and John Rendell (Deputy Town Clerk).
3
Declarations of Interest

None

4
Announcements by Chair

None.
5
Amendment to the Annual Return 2011/12 Audit and Variance Report 


At the recent Full Council meeting on 19th September 2012 (Agenda Item 5.2), RFO, Rachel Pullen explained why it was necessary for an amendment to the Annual Return and Variance Report to be made and the need to hold an extra full council meeting to sign off the changes.

She had explained that, the Auditors, Mazars, have contacted us advising of an amendment requirement on BSTC’s 2011/12 Annual Return. This concerns the unspent balance of the Public Works Loan at year end as we had not included this within Box 3 of the Annual Return, as total other receipts. Only the amount spent was included in line with the treatment of capital grants, when the income is shown in the same period as the funds are actually spent. In effect it is deferred income pending the expenditure which we applied as we were still building at year end. 


Although the guidance does not cover this particular area, Mazars have come to a decision and advise that they do not wish it to be shown in this manner for the 2011/12 Annual Returns and instead want the total loan to be shown as income irrespective of whether or not 
the funds had been spent during the financial year. The auditors accept that The Practitioners Guide does not specify the correct procedure and, as a result of our arguments, feel that this area needs to clarified for future audits and will therefore take this matter to the Joint Practitioners Group who publish procedures. 


This is a technicality and down to interpretation rather than an audit breach and the 
auditors decision in such cases is final. Therefore an extra Full Council meeting would need to be called to approve the amendments to Boxes 3 & 7 of the Annual Return.


Following discussion, Councillor Elaine Hardwick proposed acceptance of the changes to the 2011/12 Annual Return and Variance Sheet, seconded by Councillor Tom Aditya, carried unanimously. The Chair of the meeting, Councillor Ben Walker then signed the amended documents.

The meeting closed at 7.40pm.
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